

PARKS AND RECREATION

Phone: 405-366-5472 Fax: 405-366-5470

February 13, 2024

Honorable Mayor and Councilmembers,

Staff updated the Norman Forward Indoor Aquatic and Multi-Sports Facility Ad Hoc Group on December 18, 2023. The update included notifying the Ad Hoc Group that the Young Family Athletic Facility (YFAC) would have Sunday hours of operation after considering being closed due to budget issues.

The Ad Hoc Group discussed and supports the YFAC being open on Sundays and unanimously voted to recommend hiring additional YFAC Staff, at least one full-time employee at this time, in order to properly operate the YFAC.

Staff gave a YFAC update to the Ad Hoc Group on January 29, 2024, and parking was discussed to include the parking at the facility, shared parking with Embassy Suites, and possibilities for parking expansion in the future.

The Ad Hoc unanimously voted to recommend the City continue trying to find solutions to the parking issues at the YFAC.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me through the Parks Administrative office.

Kyle Hurley, Chair

NF Indoor Aquatic and Multi-Sports Facility Ad Hoc Group

cc: Darrel Pyle - City Manager

Jason Olsen - Director of Parks and Recreation

Brenda Hall – City Clerk

Kathryn Walker - City Attorney

Anthony Francisco – Director of Finance